Dear Dr Ritenour

In my capacity as Liaison from AAPM to the American Association of Physics Teachers (AAPT) I attended their winter meeting held January 21-25, 2006 at the Egan Civic and Convention Center in Anchorage, Alaska. Although several hundred attendees showed up for the meeting, attendance was down compared even to other winter meetings I have attended, probably due to the location and time of year.  As usual, the majority of attendees were high school, undergrad or graduate level physics teachers, and most of the presentations concerned physics curriculum development, models of student learning, etc. I see the primary Liaison function as working with and through AAPT to bring about an increased awareness of medical physics within the larger physics community, including students. Hopefully this will lead to more, good (emphasis on good) people coming into our field. 

AAPT kindly allowed me to present two, 1- hour career seminar sessions (see attached jpeg of the announcement for this). Attendance was sparse, as expected; perhaps 6 or so teachers were at each session. One or two of the attendees were toying with the idea of switching into our field. The others it seemed were interested so that they might better advise their students about career choices. One attendee taught an undergrad course related to medical physics and asked questions about text books, etc.

I have been appointed to the AAPT Committee on Professional Concerns whose primary mission is consideration of issues of professional concern for physics teachers, as opposed to concerns of, say, upper level college or grad physics students making career choices. However, the PC Committee did - at my request - agree to sponsor a three talk, medical physics related session at the upcoming AAPT summer meeting in Syracuse, NY July 22-26, 2006. I have worked with the local chapter people to facilitate this session (see email attachment). I have asked that these talks not be “career day” or blatent medical physics infomercials, but just talks by mps in the area of their interest and expertise. 

The next AAPT winter meeting will be held jointly with the American Astronomical Society Jan 5-10, 2007 in Seattle, and the next summer meeting will be held July 28-Aug 1, 2007 in Greensboro, NC. I will attempt to attend the Seattle meeting if am still the liaison at that time.  

Thanks to all for AAPM support of the Liaison function

Sincerely

Kevin Corrigan   

